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Recommended Actions:       
 
That the Board of Supervisors approve a side letter agreement with the Sheriff’s Managers 
Association (SMA) delaying a previously-negotiated 3% wage increase to July 25, 2011.   
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Summary Text:  
The recommended side letter agreement with the SMA would provide a delay in implementing 
a previously-negotiated 3% wage increase originally scheduled for April 18, 2011 for all SMA-
represented employees until July 25, 2011 in order to continue discussions regarding wage 
concessions.   
 
Background:  
 
The current Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the SMA was initially approved by the 
Board of Supervisors on July 15, 2008 and extended by the Board on June 7, 2010.  The MOU 
expires on April 14, 2013 and includes agreement to implement a 3% unit-wide wage increase 
effective April 18, 2011.  The SMA previously agreed to delay this increase to June 17, 2011 to 
allow for discussions on potential wage concessions, and the Board approved that delay on 
May 3, 2011.  The recommended action further delays this increase to July 25, 2011 so that 
discussions can continue. 
 
Although the SMA is under no obligation to negotiate wage concessions until their MOU 
expires, they have been meeting with the County to discuss potential wage and benefit 
concessions to assist the County in addressing its financial challenges.  Although the 
discussions have been constructive and progress has been made toward possible 
concessions, the parties have not yet reached agreement and are continuing to meet.  
Ultimately, if these meetings do not result in a mutually-satisfactory agreement, subsequently 
ratified by the SMA and adopted by the Board of Supervisors, the wage increase would be 
implemented as previously negotiated and retroactive to April 18, 2011. 
 
The attached side letter agreement has been signed by SMA and County staff.  The Board is 
asked to approve the agreement. 
 
Fiscal Analysis:  
 
There are no additional costs associated with delaying the implementation of the previously-
negotiated increase. 
 
 
cc: Chandra L. Wallar, County Executive Officer 

Dennis Marshall, County Counsel 
 Department Heads  
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